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The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you of the results of our review of contracts let by the 
-------------CityofOrange··Beac1f;ATa15ama,Tor·HumcaneKafnna.deonsremovaraiidsandrecla.matioii··· .. 

activities. As of November 16,2005, the city received an award of$5,153,167 from the Alabama 
Emergency Management Agency, a FEMA grantee, for these activities. The award provided 
funding for six projects under which the city let eight contracts, as follows: 

The objective of the review was to determine whether the eight contracts were let in accordance with 
federal procurement requirements (44 CFR §13.36) and FEMA guidelines, and whether the city had 
adequate procedures for monitoring the activities of contractors. To achieve this objective, we 
interviewed city officials, reviewed contract documents, contractor billings, and other relevant 
documentation. 

We concluded that the city complied with federal procurement requirements and FEMA guidelines 
when awarding the contracts, and that the city's procedures for monitoring the activities of 
contractors were adequate. In this respect, the city procured the services competitively, maintained 




